FULLWELL WARD POLICE TEAM

PS 19JI Hobson
PC 214JI Towler
PC 203JI Nicholson-Wisbey
PCSO 7172JI Rowe

PCSO 7176JI Glodowski

PCSO 7526JI Ahmed

PC 101JI Fox (Caterham High School Police Officer)

Contact Us

fullwell.snt@met.police.uk

Office Phone Number – 020 7161 9360 or 9361

Ward Mobile Phone Number – 020 8721 2570

Come and meet us

Street Briefing – 10am 10/03/2011

Where - Ravensbourne Gdns j/w Fullwell Ave.

Street Briefing – 2pm 18/03/2011

Where – Strafford Ave j/w Basildon Ave.

Street Briefing – 7.30pm 26/03/2011

Where - Fairlop Road j/w Waterloo Road.

Pub Surgery – 12.00 Midday 30/03/2011

Where – Unicorn Public House, Clayhall Ave

For additional surgeries see local notice boards or visit www.met.police.uk/teams/fullwell

London Borough of Redbridge



Fullwell Safer Neighbourhoods Team

020 8721 2570 fullwell.snt@met.police.uk www.met.police.uk/teams/fullwell

News from your local policing team

MARCH 2011



Your local Safer Neighbourhoods policing team is here to tackle the issues that matter to you by working with partner agencies in order to find lasting solutions. Please contact us with any concerns you may have, or visit the above mentioned website for further information.



Public Set Priorities

We listen to the concerns of the community and our priorities are set by local people who sit on a neighbourhood panel.

You said the following priorities were important to you:

- Burglary (Ward Wide)
- Vehicle Crime (Ward Wide)
- Anti Social Behaviour (Wedmore Ave and associated area)

Burglary.

During the month of February 2011 Fullwell ward suffered with **7** residential burglaries, **4** Attempted and **1** non residential burglary.

Redbridge Police have arrested several prominent local offenders during the month of February. It is hoped that as a result of this we have made significant inroads into the offence of Burglary within the borough.

Theft of / Theft from Motor Vehicle.

During the month of February there were **5** vehicles stolen and **4** theft from vehicles allegations within Fullwell ward. Vehicle registration plates are still being stolen from vehicles – please contact us on the number shown if you require a set of **FREE** "anti-theft" screws. SN officers are in the process of arranging a big "**NIKUREG**" event to be held locally in the near future. Please see local notice boards, following news-letters and our web site for details for forthcoming events and meetings.

A.S.B - Wedmore Ave and immediate vicinity.

SN officers have begun concentrating their patrols in both uniform and plain clothes (at varying times) in and around Wedmore Avenue in order to deal with the problem of A.S.B associated with the area and nearby park. Liaison with the Local Authority and Parks Police is under way with a view to coordinating our approach and implementing making changes to the area that will enhance the quality of life for those that live near to and or use the park.



Arrests and other Matters.

During the month of February Fullwell SNT officers have arrested **8** people for offences of such as Theft, T.D.A, production of cannabis and making off without payment.

We have also issued **8** Fixed Penalty Notices (£80.00) for offences such as threatening behaviour, and possession of cannabis.

We have issued **4** endorsable traffic tickets to persons who were caught driving whilst using their mobile phones.

We have also issued 2 cannabis warnings.

Cannabis Factory Closure.

During February Fullwell SNT officers discovered a large Cannabis factory which contained over **500** cannabis plants within a residential address within the ward. **1** male was arrested upon the discovery and was later charged re his involvement in the production and cultivation of Cannabis.

